FRIENDS OF HEBDEN BRIDGE STATION
Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 12th March 2013 at 6.15pm at The Albert pub, Albert Street, Hebden Bridge
1.  Present: Nina Smith (Chair), Lesley Mackay (minutes), David Taylor, Diana Monahan, Matt Gibson, Bob Deacon and David Storr.

     Apologies:  Mike Smith, Susan Quick
As Matt Gibson had to leave early, it was agreed that items relating to Northern Rail should be discussed first.

Comment under Chair’s report:  Matt said that complaints (and compliments) should be made directly to the Customer Relations Department at Northern Rail.  It was not appropriate that comments regarding the service should be raised or minuted.

Station Adopter:  Nina mentioned that she had received a reply from Angela Hearn and it was noted that Pete Myers is the person to contact in future.  Matt gave a corporate email address for the organisers of the station adoption scheme: adopters@northernrail.org.  It was agreed that we should make contact with Northern Rail and ask to be included in their mailing list.  Action:  Lesley Mackay

It was also agreed that Kim Metcalf, the Station Adopter for Hebden Bridge, be asked to come to one of our meetings.  Action:  Nina Smith to contact Pete Myers.
Noticeboards:  Matt said he would ensure that the board on Platform 1 was repaired.

Heritage Weekend:  Diana asked Matt if there were any problems with showing a film in the waiting room on Platform 1.  The only issue was that drinks could not be conveyed in either a bottle or glass from the Cider Café onto the platforms. However, some members queried the suitability of the waiting room as the venue for a feature film, but it was agreed that it would be large enough for heritage films. 
Cycle Lockers:  A range of cycling initiatives was discussed and it is hoped that improved facilities might be made by Northern Rail at the station during the summer.

Poetry Board:  The suggestion of displaying poetery at the station was raised. Matt suggested that poetry could be placed inside our information boards or in a special display the waiting rooms or in the cafe.  There were no information boards which we could use, either for poetry or Hebden Bridge events, as had been suggested at the previous meeting. It was agreed to discuss the poetry issue in more detail at our next meeting. 
Joint BTP/Friends meetings:  Matt said he was hoping to organise regular meetings with Friends groups on the Caldervale line and British Transport Police to enable the groups to keep up to date with one another’s activities.  Interest in participating in these meetings was expressed and Diana Monahan volunteered to be our representative. 
(Matt Gibson left the meeting at this point.)
2.  Minutes of last meeting:  These should have noted that apologies had been given by 

Diana Monahan.
3.  Matters Arising:
· Bid for lift reinstatement:  Nothing to report

· Website:  Diana Monahan volunteered to learn how to put items on our website.  It was agreed that Diana would contact Janice and seek the appropriate advice.  Action:  Diana Monahan
· Postcards and historical talk:   David Taylor reported that 11 postcards were sold at the Local History meeting, with 20 left with the Visitor Information Centre and 50 postcards still with David.

Encouragement was given to David to keep writing and consider preparing items for publication, possibly a booklet or leaflet.

· Regrading of Station:  Nothing to report.

· Carol Singing: paying for tea and coffee:  Nina had spoken to Lisa who had not calculated how much was owed, and said she would first approach Northern Rail to ascertain if they would pay. Failing that, she will end a bill to the friends.  
· Signal Box Listing:  Nothing further to report.

· Hebden Bridge Events Display:  See comments above regarding the display of poetry.

· Community Grant application:  An application might be submitted for the next financial year but no specific project had yet been identified.  
4.  Chair’s Report:  Nina gave David Taylor an item (906 bus walks poster) for the Information Board and will email David an electronic copy.  Action:  Nina Smith
5.  Treasurer’s Report:  David Taylor said there was currently £602.51 in our account of which £390.00 was owing to Pennine Heritage and £6.73 was owed to David.

- Lesley Mackay and Nina Smith signed the appropriate forms for the transfer of our bank account to Lloyds Bank.

6.  Working Parties Report:  Lesley reported that the first working party had taken

place and three volunteers participated.  Bob Deacon has prepared a press release asking 

for volunteers for submission to Hebweb, Valley Life and Hebden Bridge Matters. Bob

was thanked for his initiative. 
Action:  Bob Deacon

7.  Northern Rail Issues:  See above.
8.  Station Adopter:  See above.
9.  Any other business:  
Hebden Bridge Partnership:  Bob Deacon reported on the most recent meeting and mentioned that the lift and the need for more parking at the station had been identified in the Action Plan currently being drafted by the group.    
Passenger Focus Conference:   David Storr reported back from the conference and that it had been ‘jam-packed’ with information, too much to give in detail, was well attended and well worth attending.  David brought back a number of publications, all produced by Passenger Focus and which are available to consult:
-  Anti-social behaviour Report: Rail passenger views   Feb 2010
-  Ticket Vending Machine Usability: Qualitative Research - Report of Findings, July 
   2010
-  Still waiting for a ticket?: Ticket queuing times at large regional rail stations - Report of 
   Findings, August 2010
 - Delays and disruption: Rail passengers have their say   December 2010
-  Assisted Passenger Reservation System, January 2011
-   Information: Rail passengers' needs during unplanned disruption Qualitative Research   
   August 2011
10. Date and venue of next meeting:  Monday 22nd April 2013 at 6.15pm in the Albert pub, Albert Street, Hebden Bridge.
